



Ms. Aria Grabowski Senior Policy Advisor, Aid and Development Finance Oxfam America 1101 17th St NW, Suite 1300, Washington, DC 20036-4710

Re: Comments on DFC's Impact Assessment Questionnaire (DFC-007)

Dear Ms. Grabowski:

This letter presents the Overseas Private Investment Corporation's (OPIC) response, on behalf of the U.S. International Development Finance Corporation (DFC), to comments of Oxfam America pertaining to the OPIC Federal Register notice, titled "Submission for OMB Review; Comments Request" related to DFC's Impact Assessment Questionnaire (DFC-007), published on March 22, 2019.

Since DFC-007 will be the longest and most complex form completed by our clients, OPIC is in the process of retaining independent experts to advise OPIC/DFC on renovating the entire form in order to collect this important developmental and compliance information most effectively. Due to the short timeframe of the transition from OPIC to DFC, it was not possible to complete the renovation process. So, the current DFC-007 is only the first iteration. OPIC/DFC plans to complete a more thorough revision in 2020 and will keep your recommendations under consideration as part of that process.

OPIC appreciates your comments to the DFC-007 and your engagement on these important issues.

Sincerely,

Genevieve Stubbs

Senior Administrative Counsel

Overseas Private Investment Corporation